VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

APPROVED SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES 
December 8, 2009

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis.  Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.24) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from October 20, 2009 and the Special Meeting Minutes of November 16, 2009. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.25) 

REPORTS

New Faculty/Staff Members – Mr. Dennis reported that we were able to hire several new faculty/staff members because of our student enrollment. Ad hoc committees met and the following people were hired: Ms. Casey Prewitt is our new special education teacher. Ms. Keshia Grey moved from arts and humanities teacher to a first grade teacher. Ms. Kim Root is our new arts and humanities teacher. Mrs. Marcella Thompson has been hired a full time assistant, and Ms. Laura Whelan has been hired as a part-time assistant. We have two new half-time ESS assistants – Ms. Julia Bishoff and Ms. Tammy Dages.  Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the new hires. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.26)

Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that Professional Learning Committees (PLC) meet weekly. The grade level meetings focus on student achievement. Mr. Dennis reports to Superintendent Johnston each month on the common assessments at each grade level, the charting of individual student data, and the level of instruction in each class.
October and November Budgets – The council reviewed the October and November budgets. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.27). 
Committee Reports –The council reviewed the committee reports.

Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

INFORMATION

Our CSIP will be updated and put on our school web page. 

Our archery after school program, “On Target for Academics”, and Wii Work Homework Assistance program are going great. We used some of our stimulus money to hire more assistants to work with these programs. 

The teachers are using the new ELMOS and pen pads we received with stimulus money. 

We bought a lot of textbooks for our new students with stimulus money.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 12, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. in the school library. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the January meeting will include: Climate Committee Survey, Approval of the Updated CSIP, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, December Budget, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Wood made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:35 p.m.  Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.28)

